Healthy Lake Forum   

Newaygo County Commissioners Room 3/6/2018
This session was an invitation to Newaygo County lake stakeholders was facilitated by Dale Twing – County Drain Commissioner with about 40 in attendance. Attending from Fremont Lake; Jerry Dougan – TWP Supervisor, Gary Watkins – TWP Trustee, Bryan Kolk – County Commissioner & Norm Knorr – FLA.

The 1st presenter was Tony Groves – Progressive Engineering who discussed the surveys work his firm has done on Ryerson & Brooks Lake. The data &/or concerns of invasive plant species, high nutrient levels & dissolved oxygen were similar to Fremont Lake.  2 interesting comments from Brooks Lake folks were that they have prizes for Carp Tournaments & Brooks Lake is the only other area lake using the Cooperative Lakes Monitoring Program (CLMP). Todd Blake has indicated that the City of Fremont will be responsible collecting the 2018 CLMP data.

The 2nd presenter was Mike Wells – DNR Officer who discussed lake specific fish regulations, Invasive Plant & Animal Species transferred between lakes & Riparian Rights. The Riparian Rights discussion was on the difficulty to determine the extension of property lines into the theoretical center of irregular shaped lakes.

The 3rd presenter was Erick Elgin – MSU who’s discussion was titled “Aquatic Plants & the Stewardship of the Near Shore”. Erick pointed out that the biggest stress on Michigan lakes is lakeside development. The reduction &/or elimination of a natural shoreline inhibits the growth of shallow water native plants which are needed to improve the oxygen level, inhibit the growth of algae, allows invasive species to prosper & reduce phosphorus levels. Erick concluded with the importance of a “Lake Stewardship Plan” which resembled the recommendations of the 2016 MSU Evaluation of Fremont Lake. The major points of this plan should include; protect native species, manage invasive species, encourage natural shoreline & reduce nutrients. A current concern is the introduction of Starry Stonewort which is in Ohio & Indiana. Vials of the star shaped bulbils was passed around to the participants. Erick mentioned that this species is more invasive than EWM. An article by Bre Grabill - PLM on this concern was included in our Spring 2016 Newsletter.

It was encouraging to note that after the session several participants remarked how fortunate we are that Fremont Lake has all the natural shoreline on the east & south sides of the lake. Their comment was that the many sea walls on their lakes inhibit the value of the shallow water plants Erick discussed.
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